
								


Secretary: 	Bluebell Cottage


										Veryan Green
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										 27th September 2016	








Dear Tracy,





RE: PA16/08026 - Drift Cottage at Trelissa Cottage, Philleigh TR2 5NE





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has considered this application against The Roseland Plan and notes that it is not in conformity with policy HO1 which supports conversion of holiday properties into affordable homes.





The Group notes that statements in the application concerning the weight to be given to Roseland Plan housing policies are out of date. The examination of the Local Plan has reached a stage where the Examiner has accepted Cornwall Council's housing strategy. As a result, the Council can demonstrate a 5 year land supply for housing, meaning that Roseland Plan housing policies have now returned to full weight.      








Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group











Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority.





From NPPF Paragraph 198 – “Where a planning application conflicts with a neighbourhood plan that has been brought into force, planning permission should not normally be granted.”
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